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The Board of Management met for their 1st meeting of the school year on October 21st 2019. 

Two new members of the board were formally welcomed to the Board. Cónall Clancy and Tim Carthy 

replacing Michelle Madden and George Campbell. Cónall has been appointed the new chair of the 

board. 

The Covid-19 response plan was reviewed and the Health and Safety Control of Covid 19 Policy was 

approved. 

The principal reported on the extensive work by teachers to deliver education using ICT. The 

principal also reported on the Leaving Certificate results of 2020 and congratulated all students for 

achieving excellent results in their Leaving Certificate exams. The median number of points achieved 

was 454 points. Student destinations included UCD, TCD, NUIM, TUD, IADT. Areas of study include 

Science, Engineering, Humanities, Art, Drama, Music and Business. Over the past 4 years, 80 % of 

students have been offered level 8 courses. A special thanks was also given to teachers who 

provided them with expert guidance and support. 

Staff changes and changes in posts of responsibility were reviewed. 

The Bursar presented an overview of last year and the financial forecast for the current year was 

provided.  

 


